## Kingston, New Hampshire Board of Selectmen Meeting of September 11, 2017 MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm in the Selectmen's office of Kingston Town Hall.

PRESENT: Mark Heitz, Chairman; Peter Broderick and George Korn, Selectmen.

MOTION: Upon motion of Selectman Korn, seconded by Selectman Broderick, it was voted unanimously to adjourn to Non-Public session under the provisions of NH RSA 91-A:3, II(c). The Board adjourned at 6:40 pm.

The Board returned to public session at 7:35 pm.

MOTION: Upon motion of Selectman Korn and second of Selectman Broderick, it was voted unanimously to seal the minutes of the non-public session for an indefinite period.

**Review of Previous Meeting Minutes:** 

MOTION: Upon motion of Chairman Heitz, second of Selectman Korn, it was voted (two in favor, one abstention) to accept the meeting minutes of July 10, 2017, as written. MOTION: Upon motion of Selectman Broderick, second of Selectman Korn, it was voted (two in favor, one abstention) to accept the meeting minutes of July 24, 2017, as written.

MOTION: Upon motion of Selectman Broderick, second of Selectman Korn, it was voted (two in favor, one abstention) to accept the non-public meeting minutes of July 24, 2017, as written.

MOTION: Upon motion of Chairman Heitz, second of Selectman Broderick, it was voted (two in favor, one abstention) to accept the meeting minutes of August 7, 2017, as written.

## Administrative Issues:

- The Board approved appointment of Mary-Jane Twombly to the Conservation Commission.
- A Parade Permit was approved for the Sanborn Regional School District to hold a
  Homecoming Parade on Main Street and Danville Roads on September 30, 2017
  starting at 8:00 am.
- An Intent to Cut Wood or Timber application was approved for Richard Griffin, Cheney Road.
- Two Veterans' Exemption applications were approved. In discussion it was noted that two veterans living in the same household receive one total exemption of \$300.

## Discussion of Pennimans Grove Road

MaryAlice Healey of 10 Pennimans Grove Road appeared before the Board to discuss research she has done regarding the measurements of the road, where the Town

portion ends and the road's history, and to follow up on a request she has made for more information from the Town.

Ms. Healey questioned ownership of the portion of the road that ends at the water; Selectman Broderick said that the Road Agent has been asked and answered that the Town road ends at the curve. Chairman Heitz said that the dispute is with the neighbor who has claimed ownership of the property, and that the Town is not interested in disputing a deed prepared by a lawyer. The Board suggested that Ms. Healey should consult a lawyer.

That Ms. Healey has submitted a request for information was noted and it was affirmed that a reply will be forthcoming.

## Adjournment

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Susan Ayer (for Catherine Grant) Permitting/Assessing Clerk